AUREL WORK GROUP

Laurel Municipal Center, 8103 Sandy Spring Road Laurel, Maryland 20707







July 6, 2016

Robert A. Chrencik, President & CEO University of Maryland Medical System 250 W. Pratt Street, 24th Floor Baltimore, Maryland 21201-6829

Dear Bob:

Thank you for your letter outlining University of Maryland Medical System's (UMMS) perspective on its planned takeover of Laurel Regional Hospital as part of its acquisition of Dimensions Health.

First, we appreciate UMMS' commitment to move forward promptly with the acquisition and your team's work with us over recent months to draft a memorandum of understanding (MOU) focused on continuity of service, modernization of the hospital, and community involvement in designing and overseeing the hospital's future and development of the campus. In almost all respects, your letter reflects our agreement and thus is consistent with the MOU to which we agreed.

Second, we want emphasize our expectation that, as the Strategic Planning Work Group evaluates options, critical inpatient and outpatient services will be considered objectively and, as the new governing structure is created, the Laurel and Bowie communities will have proportional representation and adequate oversight roles.

Finally, we are ready to recruit local members of the Strategy Planning Work Group, under the leadership of Dr. Stephen Bartlett and Mayor Craig A. Moe, to begin analysis of the Hospital's capacities and plan its future.

We look forward to working with UMMS to make Laurel Regional Hospital the 21st Century community hospital northern Prince George's and neighboring areas need.

Senat / Jim Rosapepe

District 21

Delegate Joseline Peña-Melnyk

District 21

Delegate Ben Barnes

District 21

Best wishes,

Mayor Craig A. Moe City of Laurel

Senator Doug J.J. Peters

District 23

Delegate Geraldine Valentino-Smith

Delegate 23A

Councilmember Mary A. Lehman Prince George's County Council

Councilmember Michael

Distribution:

The Honorable Rushern Baker, III, Prince George's County Executive

The Honorable Derrick Leon Davis, Chair, Prince George's County Council

The Honorable Andrea Harrison, Prince George's County Councilmember

The Honorable C. Phillip Nichols, Chairman of the Board, Dimensions Health Corporation

The Honorable Thomas Mike Miller, Jr., Senate President

The Honorable Thomas "Mac" Middleton, Senator, Chair, Finance Committee Chairman

The Honorable Michael Busch, Speaker of the House

The Honorable Barbara Frush, Delegate, District 21

The Honorable Tawanna Gaines, Delegate, District 22

The Honorable Peter "Pete" Hammen, Delegate, Chair, Health & Government Operations Committee

The Honorable Jay Walker, Delegate, Chair, Prince George's County Delegation

The Honorable Van Mitchell, Secretary, Department of Health & Mental Hygiene

Neil Moore, President and Chief Executive Officer, Dimensions Health Corporation

Ben Steffen, Executive Director, Maryland Health Care Commission

James Ross, Interim President & Chief Operating Officer, Laurel Regional Hospital

Patricia Lippold, Vice President At Large, SEIU

LouAnn Crook, Chief of Staff, City of Laurel

William F. Goddard, III, Deputy Administrator, City of Laurel